Ottawa County Board of Commissioners 8:00 a.m.
May 29, 2007 Regular Session

The Board of Commissioners met in regular session with Commissioner Harold
McCullick, Commissioner Kathy M Luthi, Commissioner Ray McGavran, and County
Clerk Mary Arganbright.

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Luthi.

The official minutes of May 21, 2007, were read, approved, and signed.

Vouchers and payroll were approved.

Glennace Kirn, Love Inc., met with the board and the commissioners talked to her about
possibly Love Inc., administering the Emergency Relief Fund, set-up for the tornado
damage.

Bob Klein, Fire Department #3 Delphos, presented their 2008 budget for consideration.
Bob let the commissioners know that they were going to have to do something to the roof
of the fire station.

Todd Heischmidt, Court Administrator, presented the 2008 budget for consideration.

Bruce Barefield, County Attorney, reported on a jury trial starting today.

Jarry Stelter, and John Carson, Museum Board, presented the 2008 budget for
consideration.

Randy Gruber, and Melvin Reed, Fire Department #4 Bennington, presented the 2008
budget for consideration.

John Copple, Highway Administrator, presented 2008 budgets for consideration.
Sandy Cline, Health/Aging Administrator, presented 2008 budgets for consideration.

Janice Davidson, Emergency Management, presented her 2008 budgets for consideration.
Commissioner McGavran moved to pass Resolution 07-21, to Proclamation of a State of
Local Disaster Emergency for Ottawa County. Commissioner McCullick seconded.
Motion carried. Commissioner McGavran moved to extend the disaster resolution 07-19
for another seven days. Commissioner McCullick seconded. Motion carried. Janice
went over the flood damage and that all of the areas will be put together to try to get a
Presidential Disaster declared. Janice updated the commissioners on FEMA relations
and what is going on.

Ken White, County Sheriff, gave prisoner count of 37.

Carolee Miner, Patrick Walrius, and Shelia Nelson-Stout, OCCK, presented 2008 budget
for consideration.

Gary Satter, and Sara Olmsted, Kansas Crossroads RCD, gave the board budget
information. Sara went over the information and said they were asking $1,000 from
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Ottawa County this year, and $1,000 for next year.

With no further business before the board, the meeting adjourned at 12:30 p.m.



